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May 15, 2015 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Mr. Daniel P. Wolf 

Executive Secretary 

Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 

121 7
th

 Place East, Suite 350 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-2147 

 

RE: Letter in Lieu of Reply Comments 

 Docket No. G999/AA-14-580 

 

Dear Mr. Wolf: 

 

Greater Minnesota Gas, Inc. (“GMG”) filed its 2014 Annual Automatic Adjustment Report 

(“AAA”) and its Purchased Gas Adjustment True-Up Filing (“True-Up”) on August 28, 2014. 

The Minnesota Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources (“the Department”) 

filed its Review of the utilities’ annual reports on May 5, 2015.  This letter serves as GMG’s 

Reply, in lieu of filing Reply Comments. 

 

GMG appreciates the Department’s recommendation that the Commission accept its True-Up 

and allow it to implement its true-up as reflected in its AAA.   

 

The Department requested that utilities respond to a series of questions regarding interruptible 

customers that habitually fail to curtail gas use when requested. GMG has not experienced that 

problem. Most of GMG’s interruptible customers do not use gas during the heating season, given 

the nature of their businesses. GMG only has two interruptible customers that use gas during the 

heating season, which are schools, and they have complied with curtailment requests.  

Accordingly, GMG does not believe that it has sufficient experience with the issue raised by the 

Department to provide meaningful insight; and, GMG therefore respectfully declines to offer 

discussion in that regard. 

 

Thank you.  Please do not hesitate to contact me should there be any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

GREATER MINNESOTA GAS, INC. 

 

/s/ 

Kristine A. Anderson 

Corporate Attorney 

 

cc: Service List 


